
  COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

245-0045 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

July 10, 2001 

 

 

Call to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:35pm by co-chair, Robert Traylor.  Those present from 

the Committee were: 

 

   Janet Hollingsworth  Judy Craddock  

John Halvorson  Robert Traylor    

Tim Fry   Clark Rieves   

Ken Scissors   Jamie Lummis 

    

Also present were Jody Kliska, Shawn Cooper and Michele Rohrbach.   

 

Approval of Minutes 

 

There were no minutes from the June open house. 

 

Announcements 

  

 

Robert read the following announcements: 

 

The Riverfront office will be closed starting July 11
th

 and is tentatively scheduled to 

reopen on July 30
th

. 

 

GOCO Strategic Plan Public Meetings is Wednesday, July 18
th

 at 7pm at the Adams 

Mark Hotel.  All UTC members are encouraged to attend. 

 

Bill Findlay is UTC member to report at RFC meeting. 

 

Old Business  

 

Urban Trails Master Plan Revision:  Discussed comments received from open house.  

Talked about priority of comments and believe priorities are high, however, there are 

barriers beyond UTC’s control.  South Camp is in the works per City and must follow 

their timeline and budget.  Talked about “priority” rating system and how it’s confusing 

for non-UTC members.  Jody’s office has requested that priorities by prioritized.  

 



Ken said everyone would need to help tidy up the spreadsheets.  Ken proposed everyone 

adopt his or her section and find a pattern and flow that makes sense and is consistent.  

Example:  Route:  East/West (west boundary to east boundary) or North/South (top to 

bottom).  How to list them – start at top with northern most east/west route and work way 

down. 

 

Priority 1 will now be for everything that is critical, A = easy can do now, B = problems, 

money/barriers.  Priority 2 will be for everything that is a lower priority, A and B will be 

same as priority 1.  Jamie has concerns about priority listing as part of presentation.  

Priority listing should be used for internal use only. 

 

Shawn asked about designation wording – path, lane, route, etc.  Kens is concerned about 

what to call “off street pathways”, would like not to give more designations since they are 

multiuse.  Shawn stated everything the City uses in publications is “trails”.  UTC will 

change pathways to trails. 

 

Jamie said Monument staff commented that UTC should show UTC trails connecting to 

their trails and then to the BLM trails.  Group agreed it was a good idea. 

 

Ken thinks mapping should be done within the week.  Next step will be to meet with staff 

and then strategy of how to present to Council/Commission.  Should go through Brad 

Taylor and Parks Board (Shawn).  Jamie asked Shawn what all UTC should share with 

Parks Board. 

 

New Business 

 

Ken asked about trails in Redlands Mesa.  Jamie is concerned about 10
th

 hole. 

 

Public Comment 

 

There was public comment. 

 

Adjournment - Meeting adjourned at 8:35pm. 


